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Education for a Better World,
Online and Still Going Strong

And when things feel decidedly un-normal, keeping a regular 
schedule can be very reassuring, help you feel productive, and alleviate 
some stress. “Routine is important to me, as it provided consistency in 
my life prior to working from home” shares Director of Advancement 
Georgine Van de Mosselaer. “The actions I go through now are a 
comfort, as they draw from memory a certainty that contrasts with 
the uncertainty we are all experiencing.”

Booth UC has always been committed to Education for a Better 
World. Currently, we may be delivering that education in a new way, 
but we remain focused on the hearts and minds of our students, and 
the well-being of our entire campus community.

Yes there have been bumps and frustrations along the way; however, 
our students and faculty have remained incredibly adaptable. 

Some of our faculty have taught online before. Some have not. But 
they have all quickly become versed in programs such as Zoom and 
Webex. These programs are completely interactive, with live 
audio-visual communication and screen sharing. Laszlo Markovics, 
Assistant Professor in Booth UC’s School of Business was relatively 
new to online teaching. Yet his first few classes have gone well and he 
describes his students as, “very flexible, they are highly skillful with 
the technology…and they are in good spirits.”

The students are also making huge adjustments on the fly. “The 
change was overwhelming at first,” describes English student, Marla 
Warkentin. “But now that things are starting to settle and become 
routine it is less scary to think about the end of the year with exams 
and papers. Booth UC has set up the rest of the semester in a way that 
is manageable and realistic. I know that my professors want the best 
outcome for everyone.” 

What has been key for students, faculty and staff alike is to maintain 
a routine. In times of upheaval, “having classes in the original 
schedule helps students maintain a normal life,” states Assistant 
Professor Markovics. 

It feels like the world has turned 
upside down. Almost overnight 
we are working from home, our 
favourite hangouts are closed, 
paper product aisles at the grocery 
store are empty and post-secondary 
classes have moved online. 
For Booth University College, 
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- Assistant Professor Laszlo Markovics
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&FACULTY NEWS

Bonnie!
After almost 25 years at Booth University College, Professor Bonnie 
Bryant is stepping into a well-deserved retirement, and we celebrate all 
that she has accomplished. Bonnie’s influence on students is clear. Her 
kindness and compassion coupled with her expectations of excellence 
spurred students on to become sought after social workers, who in turn 
make an important impact on those in need in Manitoba, Canada, and 
around the world. Bonnie’s leadership in the School of Social Work and 
Booth UC is undoubted. She has been a tireless advocate and through 
her tenure at Booth UC, transitioned the Social Work program from a 
small Bible college program to a sought-after professional program 
with a solid student base and a thriving faculty team. Bonnie’s impact 
on the community is certain. She has been a strong partner to The 
Salvation Army and local social service agencies, always looking to help 
the social work program be responsive to the needs of those we serve. 
Bonnie’s connection with her colleagues is heartfelt. She is a well-loved 
friend to those around her, with a genuine interest in how people are 
doing and a certainty of support and prayers for those facing difficult 
circumstances. Bonnie’s legacy at Booth UC will continue, and we wish 
her the very best in her retirement. contributed by Associate Professor 
Buetta Warkentin

MatthewPeters
We are happy to welcome Matthew Peters to the Booth 
UC team as our new Student Services Coordinator. 
Matthew (Matt to most people) was born and raised 
here around Winnipeg, 
Manitoba and graduated 
from the University of 
Manitoba with a Bachelor 
of Science degree. In his 
free time you can catch 
him playing a variety of 
sports (most likely hockey 
and baseball) or playing 
video games. He is 
looking  forward to the 
coming year and getting 
to know everyone at 
Booth UC.

Staff & faculty miss connecting with our students in Booth Bistro, but are 
thankful for God's continued strength and guidance

Staff
We will Miss you
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